'Infotation' Letter



East Sussex Highways

The Broyle Ringmer East Sussex BN8 5NP O: 0345 60 80 193 www.eastsussexhighways.com

SCH-153 Station Approach/Devonshire Road/Station Road, Hastings.

Dear Sir/Madam,

East Sussex Highways, on behalf of East Sussex County Council are looking to improve pedestrian facilities and enhance the public realm in Hastings to create an attractive, welcoming and safe environment to draw more visitors to the town centre and help facilitate economic growth.

The scheme, which is being funded using Local Growth Fund monies secured through the South East Local Enterprise Partnership, includes alterations to the traffic signals and existing staggered pedestrian crossings on Devonshire Road together with some footway resurfacing.

It is proposed to remove the staggered pedestrian crossing arrangements at both the Station Approach/Devonshire Road and Station Road/Devonshire Road crossings and provide in-line arrangements which will allow pedestrians to cross in one movement. The Station Road/Devonshire Road crossing will also be slightly relocated to better meet the desired path of pedestrians.

Footways will be widened in some locations to bring them within design guidance widths at the crossings and accommodate the high volume of people using the area.

A plan of this scheme is shown on the next page.

We would be pleased to receive any comments or queries you may have about these proposals by date 17th December 2021.

Please respond to: Pete Heasman, via

Email: customer@eastsussexhighways.com or telephone: 0345 60 80 193

At this stage we are aiming to commence construction during 2022 and the works will take 25 weeks to fully complete. Several teams will be working on the site at any given time and there will also be some weekend working. We will work in small areas, keeping as much of the junction open as we can. We will be treating access for businesses and residents as a high priority. Temporary signals will be used throughout the duration of the works. However, we will write to you again prior to the start of the works to provide more details.

Kind regards,

Pete Heasman Project Manager

East Sussex Highways

